
CNYR SCCA December 2024 Membership Meeting Minutes 
 
The December 2024 meeting of the Central New York Region of the SCCA was held at 
the Liverpool, NY, American Legion Hall on Wednesday, 11-December-2024. 
 
RE Donofrio called the meeting to order at 7:18 pm. There were 6 attendees. 
 
RE Report: 
RE Donofrio reported he updated all Region officers and activity chairs information up 
on the SCCA website for 2025. He also renewed the Region Charter. 
 
Assistant RE Report: 
ARE Mangicaro reported that annual waivers for the 2025 season can be updated 
online. 
 
He also noted the 2014 Mini is still available. 
 
Treasurer Report: 
Treasurer Cartini reported there was little activity in the month of November other than 
the last Solo event payments hitting our account. He noted the Solo account is 
somewhat in the red due to the new timing display that was purchased and upgrades to 
the Solo trailer. He also noted the RallyX account is slightly ahead for the year. The 
November finance statements were forwarded to the Secretary for uploading to the club 
website. 
 
Secretary Report: 
The Secretary reported the November meeting minutes, and financial reports were 
loaded up on the club website. A motion was made and seconded to accept the minutes 
as loaded on the website. The vote to accept was unanimous. 
 
Solo Report: 
Solo Chair VanVranken has returned to the area. Gerrit reported he participated in a 
SCCA webinar on Solo Risk Management. He also reported planning for the 2025 Solo 
season is in process. 
 
RallyX Report: 
RallyX Chair Moellering reported the last RallyX event of the season will be held 
Saturday, December 14th. Vince noted there are 11 participants signed up so far, and 
he is hoping for a good snow covering for the event. 
 
Road Rally Report: 
There was no Report. 
 
Flagging Report: 
There was no Report. 
 



Old Business: 
The annual Awards Banquet will be held on Saturday, February 1st, 2025, at Bella 
Domani from 12-4pm. Prices will be $35 per person for advanced payment, and $50 per 
person at the door. Event and advance payment information will be available on the 
MotorsportReg website shortly. 
 
New Business: 
Activity Chairs will be coordinating award details for the banquet. 
 
NOTE – Due to the Awards Banquet on February 1st, there will be no monthly general 
membership meetings in January or February. 
 
The next general membership meeting will be Wednesday, March 12th at the Liverpool 
American Legion. 
 
Secretary Ed made a motion to adjourn. The motion carried at 8:29 pm. 
 
Submitted by Ed Leubner, Secretary CNYR SCCA. 
 


